
 
DEPARTMENT OF ATHLETIC TRAINING 

 

February 16, 2009 

 

Department of Wellness and Sport Sciences 

Millersville University  

Millersville, PA 17551-0302 

 

Dear Department Chairperson   

 

The purpose of this letter is to verify that Dr. Jeffrey Wimer will be assisting me in data collection and 

authorship on a project investigating business practices and requisite knowledge required of certified 

athletic trainers. We will be convening two focus groups at the National Athletic Trainers’ Association 

annual symposium to be held in San Antonio, Texas June 17-20, 2009.  There is potential for at least two 

publications and several presentations resulting from these data.  Please feel free to contact me if you have 

any questions or concerns. 

 

Professionally, 

 

 
 

Hal Strough, Ph.D., ATR, ATC 

Chair, Department of Athletic Training 

The College of St. Scholastica 

232 Burns Wellness Commons 

Duluth, MN  55811 

(218) – 723-6798 

hstrough@css.edu 


